MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, March 3, 2020, 6:00 p.m.

Raynham Senior Center, 2215 King Philip Street, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Josh Daisy, Commissioner Jim Brow, Commissioner Chris Shaw, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard. 
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:07 p.m.  Jim made a motion to approve the minutes of the Feb. 4, 2020 Commission meeting.  Chris seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.  Jim made a motion to approve the minutes of the Feb. 4, 2020 Executive Session of the Commission meeting.  Chris seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.  
Raynham resident Jim Burns, who had initially asked to be put on the agenda, was unable to attend the meeting.  He did, however, apprise Tim of his concerns, which Tim presented to the Commission.  Jim is looking for the town to again make horseshoe pits available where they once were near the Senior Center.  Tim mentioned that the original lanes are still there, but it was determined that for safety’s sake, they were located too close to the bocce court and they were closed down.  A new site will be looked into.  Secondly, Jim would like the dimensions of the beach volleyball court to be increased to regulation size.  Tim told the Commissioners that in his opinion, the current size is fine.  The volleyball court is very popular as it is and to expand it would move it closer to both the busy street and to an area that is prone to flooding.  He is, however, agreeable to bringing in more sand for the court.
Under Old Business, Tim asked that the Commissioners reconsider the field-use fee set at the February meeting for that the RIMA Baseball League.  The group’s application had indicated that they would need the McKenney Field for dates spanning 2 to 3 seasons.  The contact person has since said that the group would restrict their dates to just the summer season and requests that the fee be amended to a one-season fee.  Jim made a motion to reduce the previously-set fee of $960 to $550.  Chris seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
Tim has obtained two quotes for fencing around the perimeter of the community garden and he is in the process of obtaining two others.  The first two are much higher than he would have hoped.  Agriculture tenant Clive Olson of Olson’s Greenhouses has indicated that he would be willing to help out.  Tim hopes to have the job completed in April, in time for the garden’s May first opening day.

The following field-use applications were reviewed and acted on:

1. The Colonial Road Runners requests the uses of the RMS track and the RMS football/soccer field on Sundays from July 12 to Aug. 9, 2020 between 4 p.m. and 7 p.m.  Jim made a motion to approve the request with no fee.  Chris seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

2. The Mass. Rough Riders Inc. submitted their all-day Sundays request, starting April 19, 2020 and ending Oct. 25, 2020,** to include the use of the horse ring and gymkhana building.  Jim made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $550.  Chris seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.  **2020 show dates submitted are as follows: April 19 & 26; May 10, 24, & 31; June 14 & 28; July 12 & 26; Aug. 2, 23, & 30; Sept. 13 & 27; Oct. 4, 11, & 25.
3. Raynham Youth Soccer submitted a request to use the MLArruda, Burke, and Griffiths soccer fields, as well as the Borden Colony multi-purpose field from noon to 6 p.m. on Sundays, from 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. on Saturdays, and from 5 p.m. to 8 p.m. on Mon – Fri during the spring (April 1 – June 21) and the fall (Aug. 23 – Nov. 15) 2020 seasons.  Jim made a motion to approve with no fee; Chris seconded and a unanimous vote followed.

4. RYBSA submitted its spring and summer permit request for the Burke Babe Ruth Field and the Merrill complex field nos. 1 – 7, from April 1 – Aug. 15, 2020, seven days a week all day starting at 8 a.m.  Chris made a motion to approve the permit with no fee.  Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

5. Ginny Trainor submitted a field-use permit request on behalf of PLU, Inc. to hold its annual Compete for a Cure Breast Cancer Women’s Softball Tournament fundraiser on July 25, 2020 from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. at the Reid and Borden Colony softball fields.  Jim made a motion to approve the request with no fee.  Chris seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
6. Sunday Morning Softball requests the use of the Reid and Borden Colony softball fields on Sundays between 8 a.m. and 1 p.m. starting April 26, 2020 through Oct. 4, 2020.  Jim made a motion to approve with a fee of $1,100.  Chris seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
7. South Shore Rox submitted a request to use the McKenney Babe Ruth field and the Reid softball field on Saturdays and Sundays between April 4, 2020 and June 15, 2020 from 8 a.m. to 6 p.m.  Tim noted that there will be some conflicts that will need to be worked out.   Jim made a motion to approve with a fee of $550.  Chris seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Tim reported on the following:

· Registrations for the pilot teen summer program are underway and a lot of positive feedback has been received.  A minimum of 30 enrollees per week are necessary.  
· Community garden signups started this week.  There are 18 plots available at $25 each from May 1 through Oct. 31, 2020.
· Plans are being firmed up by local Eagle Scout candidates Adam Savoie and Nicholas Winters.  Savoie is interested in redoing the second bocce court near the Senior Center and Winters plans to build a corn hole site nearby.  Troop 79 members are looking into possibly replacing the public notices/announcements board at Johnson’s Pond, which was originally constructed as a former Eagle Scout’s project back in 2004.
· Last month Tim and childcare coordinator Sarah Gluck attended the annual licensing meeting presented by the state.  The LaLiberte childcare site will be up for relicensing at the end of June, with the preliminary renewal paperwork to be submitted at the beginning of May.  

· Heather and Tim will attend the MRPA state conference at the end of this month.

At 6:37 p.m., the Chairman asked for a motion to recess the regular meeting and enter into Executive Session for the purpose of the discussion of a personnel matter.  Chris made said motion and a roll call vote followed with all three voting in favor.  It was announced that following Executive Session, the regular meeting will be reconvened for the sole purpose of adjournment.
At the conclusion of Executive Session, the regular meeting was reconvened and immediately adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
[image: image1.png]



PAGE  
2

